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FOR THE PALMDALE HYBRID POWER 
PROJECT BY THE CITY OF PALMDALE 
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) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

DOCKET NO. 08-AFC-9 

REQUEST TO SET DATE FOR 
EVIDENTIARY HEARING 

 

On behalf of the City of Palmdale (“Applicant”) for the Palmdale Hybrid Power Plant 
Project (08-AFC-9) (“PHPP”), and pursuant to Title 20, California Code of Regulations Sections 
1203(c) and (d) and 1204(a), we hereby request that the Committee set a schedule for evidentiary 
hearings in this matter. 

The Application for Certification in this matter was deemed data adequate on October 8, 
2008.  The Preliminary Staff Assessment was issued in two parts on December 23, 2009 and 
February 2, 2010.  Applicant has submitted all information necessary for completion of the Final 
Staff Assessment.  Yet, Staff has not published the FSA or even provided any projected 
publication date. 

To the extent that there are outstanding issues related to the Project, they are legitimate 
disagreements between the Applicant and the Staff that are ripe for adjudication by the 
Committee.  These disagreements should not be used as a basis for Staff’s failure to issue an 
FSA, thereby delaying indefinitely the proceedings in this matter.  The most recent 
communication from Staff, docketed on August 12, 2010 and attached hereto, is a perfect 
example.  It restates two concerns that Staff has regarding the emission offset strategy for the 
Project: 

 Should restrictions on the use of inter-district offsets contained in the San Joaquin 
Valley Air Pollution Control District rules be applied to the Project even though 
the Project  is located in the Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District?   
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Applicant’s position is “no.”  The rules that apply to the Project are the rules of the air 
district in which it is located.  The Antelope Valley AQMD agrees (See attached June 29, 2010 
letter from the AVAQMD in response to CEC Staff comments on the Final Determination of 
Compliance). 

 Must the Antelope Valley Air Quality Management District adopt a rule in order 
to implement the Project’s proposed PM10 offset strategy? 

Applicant’s position is “no.”  Existing credit generation rules provide for the proposed 
offset strategy.  The Antelope Valley AQMD agrees (See attached June 29, 2010 letter from the 
AVAQMD in response to CEC Staff comments on the Final Determination of Compliance). 

As illustrated by the above examples, the existing disagreements between Staff and 
Applicant (and in this case, the local air district as well) are discreet, well-defined, and long-
standing.  Under these circumstances, the site certification process established by the Warren-
Alquist Act and its implementing regulations provides for the Staff and the Applicant to present 
their positions to the Committee for adjudication.  Staff’s refusal to publish an FSA, or even 
provide a projected date for publication, frustrates this process.  Therefore, Applicant 
respectfully requests that the Committee advance the process by setting a date for the respective 
positions of the Parties to be presented to the Committee. 

 

DATED:  August 20, 2010 Respectfully submitted, 

           /S/ MICHAEL J. CARROLL 

___________________________________ 
Michael J. Carroll 
LATHAM & WATKINS LLP 
Counsel to Applicant 

 








































